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FACT SHEET

SB 1195 (ROMERO)

OPPOSE

WHAT SB 1195 DOES

SB 1195 creates the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority Labor Relations Trust Fund. In the event of a strike or lockout, the MTA would be required to deposit into the fund, all transportation dollars for Los Angeles County regardless of the source and use of those funds. The State Auditor would be charged with deciding which projects and programs receive funding.

WHY SB 1195 IS SUCH A BAD IDEA

· SB 1195 is a drastic and unprecedented intrusion into the rights of local agencies to collectively bargain with their employees.

· SB 1195 would nullify all laws that govern transportation funding.

· SB 1195 would delay all transportation projects and services funded by the MTA.

· SB 1195 ignores the rights of all parties to bargain fairly and equally in labor disputes.
· SB 1195 creates a politicized decision making process that will only serve to create chaos for Los Angeles County projects.

Background

SB 1195 would take the unprecedented step of inserting the State Legislature into a local labor dispute in total disregard of well-established labor law.  SB 1195 would seize all transportation funds in Los Angeles County, irrespective of federal, state and local statutes that govern the use of those funds, if the MTA’s labor unions declared a strike.  The effect of this action would be to place all transportation services funded by the MTA and the recipients of those funds into a state of uncertainty.

The MTA administers a myriad of federal and state and local funding.  SB 1195 would delay all transportation projects in Los Angeles County if one of MTA’s five unions decided to strike.  Projects that could be deferred by SB 1195 include: Highway projects, Freeway Service Patrol, Emergency Call Boxes, Municipal Operator Subsidies, Paratransit Service, local return program, Metrolink subsidies, HOV construction, soundwall construction. 

MTA has undergone an extensive and successful reorganization resulting in improved services for the citizens of Los Angeles County.  These improvements come as the agency has solidified its financial foundation and is moving forward with financially viable projects such as those funded by the Governor’s Transportation Congestion and Relief Program.  SB 1195 could bring all projects funded in the Governor’s Transportation Congestion Relief Program to a halt.

Los Angeles County experienced a very contentious strike last year.  The strike is now over.  As of this writing, the MTA has negotiated agreements with three of its five labor unions. The remaining agreements are being negotiated fairly and cooperatively at their negotiating table, not in Sacramento and all transportation services in Los Angeles County are continuing.  SB 1195 is an intrusive measure which would not add one bus or one operating dollar in Los Angeles County.  

The MTA urges you to oppose SB 1195.

If you need more information on this issue please feel free to contact Claudette A. Moody at 213-922-2237 or Michael Turner at 213-922-2122.
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